
 The summer term is a fantastic time of 
year in school in so many ways but there 
are pressures and strains too. In particular, 
we will be thinking and praying for all our 

pupils involved in national tests over the coming weeks. They have all 
worked so hard, it is a real chance for them to let their light shine.  The 
staff will continue to provide support and encouragement for them all. 

At school we continue to develop our partnership with ASHA.  As you 
all know, a large group of DSAT staff, including Miss Hancock visited 
New Delhi in October. They were all so moved by Dr Kiren’s commit-
ment to improving lives of the people of the slums that they returned 
determined to raise even more money for ASHA to support the hard 
work and incredible staff to continue to make a difference. On the 1st 
June Miss Hancock, Miss Wright, Miss Pepper and Miss Lenton are 
climbing mount Snowdon all in aid of ASHA. The climb has been or-
ganised by Miss Simmons who many of you will remember very fondly 
from her time in our EYFS. If you would like to support their brave and 
strenuous commitment to this fantastic charity they have created a 
Just Giving page. 
 
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/teamashaleicestergb 

 

Children are awarded House 

Points for effort, achievement 

and kindness to others. This 

week’s points totals are 

Welton = 966 

Morrison = 666 

Ireland = 782 
 

 

 

At KPS we believe that good 

manners are essential and the 

teaching of these is at the centre 

of our curriculum. This week 

2W, 3AB and  3MR have 

been recognised as having the 

best manners in school. 

 

Every day your child spends in 

school really matters. This week’s 

attendance superstars are: 

3AB & 5P with 100% 

Weekly Reminder 
 Lost property– if your child has lost their glasses it’s worth checking with the office as they 

have acquired several pairs recently. 
 We have received a number of calls  from disgruntled residents of The Tithings/St Wilfrids 

Close regarding parking before and after school.  Please can we ask again that you use the 
Grammar School Hall car park at these times. 
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Introduction of Junior Road Safety Officers  
We have lucky to have a new group of Junior Road 
Safety Officers in school.  Ollie in Y4 is very excited 
about this role and has taken it extremely seriously so 
far.  He said that after talking with Tom Chape 
from Leicestershire County Council about road safety 
and the role, the Junior Road Safety Officers 

then completed a travel survey of how children and staff travel to 
school.  They had to visit all of the classes - Ollie and his group visited 
EYFS and KS1.  Ollie loved being a part of this and is looking forward 
to developing road safety awareness in our school. 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/teamashaleicestergb


Foundation Stage—Visit to St Wilfrids 
This week foundation went on visit to church to learn more about 
what happens there. After walking very sensibly to the church, the 
afternoon began with a song. The children then listened very care-
fully to a story about a lost sheep. This then led onto the next activi-
ty which entailed reading clues to find sheep hidden in the church. 
We found some in the font, some in the stained-glass windows and 
one was even hiding in the organ! After we had found all the lost 
sheep we then sat and said a prayer and sang another song. The 
children were then given an opportunity to ask anything they want-
ed to know about the church and there were some thoughtful and 
sensible questions asked. A good afternoon was had by all and this 
was a lovely and exciting introduction into the special partnership 
school has with the church. Thank you to Meg and Gill for making 
this an enjoyable afternoon for the children.  
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KPA Film Night 

Wednesday 22nd May  

3.15—5.15pm 

Cost is £5 which in-

cludes a hot dog, 

drink and snack pack. 
 

Summer Fayre 

Saturday  22nd June 

Please remember to 

save the day! 
 

 
 
 

13.05.2019 -  Year 6 SATs week 
14.05.2019 -  4W visit to Ernest Cook 
17.05.2019 -  Open classrooms (3.15—4pm) 
21.05.2019 -  1L visit to Ernest Cook 
22.05.2019 -  KPA Film Night 
24.05.2019 -  Family Worship (Foundation) 
27 - 31.05.2019 -  Half term holiday 
04.06.2019 -  1RT visit to Ernest Cook 
06.06.2019 -  6H visit to Ernest Cook 
10.06.2019 -  2W visit to Ernest Cook 
14.06.2019 -  Class photographs 
18.06.2019 -  6R visit to Ernest Cook 
20.06.2019 -  2L visit to Ernest Cook 
22.06.2019 -  KPA Summer Fayre 
25.06.2019 -  Yr 5&6 Performances (2pm & 6.30pm) 
26.06.2019 -  Yr 5&6 Performances (6.30pm) 
27.06.2019 -  KS1 Sports Day 
28.06.2019 -  FS visit to West Lodge Farm Park 

           

It’s been the first week of some new after school clubs including cricket, fencing, athletics and 
tennis. The Kibworth Tennis Club are running a brilliant KS1 tennis club with great coaches and 
the children seem to enjoy it.  
We also had a busy athletics club and the children were put through their paces during 

“sprinting” week. Finally, there are still spaces in our years 5/6 fencing club, KS2 cricket and KS1 tennis. Please 
ask at the office if you’re interested.  
This Sunday, some of our staff members and parents are representing Kibworth Primary School at a Parents & 
Teachers Charity Football tournament supporting SLPSFA & HTFC. If you would like to support our team and 
take part in a nice family event, please join us at Market Harborough Football Club starting 12:00.  We are all 
looking forward to it. 

Thank you for sending in all your crisp packets for recycling. 
There are boxes in the hall and bins on the playgrounds these 
can be put into.  
The money that we raise will go to our excellent  Mental Health 
and Well Being Team for use during our successful Well Being 


